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Editorial

On July 23, Lyndon LaRouche reiterated that the 
only way to guarantee that the world does not 
plunge into thermonuclear world war is by im-
peaching President Obama before September. 
LaRouche issued this statement in response to 
new revelations that the President is preparing to 
bypass the United Nations Security Council, 
and directly escalate the drive to overthrow the 
Syrian government of President Bashar al-
Assad.

According to senior U.S. intelligence sources, 
the “humanitarian interventionists” inside the 
Obama Administration, led by Susan Rice and 
Samantha Power, are pressing for the U.S. to 
openly provide heavy weapons to the Syrian op-
position, including anti-tank weapons. Such 
action would represent a direct provocation 
against Russia. President Vladimir Putin has re-
peatedly asserted his “Putin Doctrine” of abso-
lute defense of the system of sovereign nation-
states, built around the United Nations Security 
Council. A serious violation of the “Putin Doc-
trine,” he and his generals have warned, could 
lead to thermonuclear confrontation.

A flurry of news leaks over the weekend of 
July 20-22 confirms a major escalation in the 
Obama Administration assault on Syria, Russia, 
and China. The British puppet U.S. President is, 
of course, joined in his efforts by the British gov-
ernment, and the Empire’s leading allies in the 
region, specifically, Saudi Arabia and Qatar, who 
are openly pouring weapons and mercenaries 
into Syria in order to accelerate the process.

These same British, Persian Gulf, and Obama 
Administration forces have been moving in pre-
cisely this direction since the murder of Libyan 
President Muammar Qaddafi last Fall, but they 

have been consistently stymied by the Russians, 
Chinese, and, of utmost importance, the U.S. 
Joint Chiefs of Staff. EIR’s sources report that 
the Joint Chiefs, headed by Gen. Martin 
Dempsey, are still adamantly resisting the drive 
toward war in Syria, which they understand to be 
not only a direct provocation to Russia, but also 
a trigger for the worst kind of permanent reli-
gious warfare in the region.

The conflict between Obama and the Joint 
Chiefs has gotten so bad that some sources report 
that Obama is trying to find a way of removing 
Dempsey from his position. This, of course, is 
not a simple matter, but the intention has to be 
taken seriously indeed.

Nor is the Obama Administration’s intention 
toward Syria the only danger. The recent flare-up 
of threats against Iran, coming from the British-
backed war faction in Israel, bespeak of the same 
intention to kick off a global war confrontation, 
in a desperate attempt by the Empire faction to 
save their power—which is otherwise threatened 
by the global Glass-Steagall push.

LaRouche declared July 23: “It is time to 
throw Obama out. Obama is committed to a 
Libya-style operation in Syria. He must be im-
mediately impeached in the interest of world se-
curity. The threat of thermonuclear war, pro-
voked by Obama’s actions against Syria, and, 
potentially Iran, cannot be ignored. Forget the 
little jerks who say that the threat of nuclear war 
is not serious.”

LaRouche added that there are “many im-
peachable crimes by Obama that could form the 
basis for his removal. It must happen before Sep-
tember, if we are going to assure that we avoid 
thermonuclear extinction.”

A Warning You Can’t Afford To Ignore


